
At General Conference in October, Church Leaders announced changes to 
support a more home-centered and Church-supported plan for members to 
learn doctrine, fortify faith, and foster heartfelt worship. Beginning in January 
2019, the Sunday schedule followed throughout the Church will include a 
60-minute Sacrament Meeting each Sunday, and after a 10-minute transition, a 
50-minute class period. Sunday School classes will be held in this class period 
on the first and third Sundays, and priesthood quorums, Relief Society, and 
Young Women will be held on the second and fourth Sundays. Primary will be 
held weekly and will last 50 minutes.  

In addition, Church Leaders are encouraging individuals and families to hold 
home evening and to study the gospel at home on Sunday – or at other times as 
individuals and families choose. A new resource, Come, Follow Me - For 
Individuals and Families, provides ideas for personal scripture study, family 
scripture study, and home evening.

These adjustments will be implemented in January 2019. The new Come, 
Follow Me resource will be distributed before the end of the year.

President Russell M. Nelson said, “As Latter-day Saints, we have become 
accustomed to thinking of “church” as something that happens in our meeting-
houses, supported by what happens at home. We need an adjustment to this 
pattern. It is time for a home-centered Church, supported by what takes place 
inside our branch, ward, and stake buildings.

“Our efforts over these recent years to hallow the Sabbath – to make it a delight 
and a personal sign to God of our love for Him – will be augmented by the 
adjustments we will now introduce.”

Elder Quentin L. Cook said, “This Sunday schedule allows more time for a 
home evening and to study the gospel at home on Sunday or at other times as 
individuals and families may choose. A family activity night could be held on
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Monday or at other times. To this end, leaders should continue to keep Monday 
evenings free from Church meetings and activities. However, time spent in 
home evening, gospel study, and activities for individuals and families may be 
scheduled according to their individual circumstances.”

He also said that in the home-centered, Church-supported portion of this 
adjustment, there is flexibility for each individual and family to determine 
prayerfully how and when it will be implemented.  

Each family and individual in our ward has different circumstances. We need to 
prayerfully seek direction as to how we should each seek to enhance our study 
and teaching to one another. There is great flexibility for meeting informally, 
perhaps regularly with one another to enhance our study. We should seek to 
reach out to those to whom we minister and to our neighbors to meet in our 
homes and theirs to provide more rich opportunities to study and learn of one 
another and of the Savior. 
      Love,
      The Indian Ridge Ward Bishopric

Choir Practice for our November and Christmas numbers are

up and running again. This week we will be meeting right after 

Church in the Relief Society Room (no stairs). We’ll have to 

start quickly. If you are not on the Choir’s email list and would

      like to be, call the Choir President, Ronee Scott, at

    801-571-4952. IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SING IN

       THE CHOIR, BUT YOU NEED A BABYSITTER, let

          Ronee know. We are still looking for someone

           with not too many stairs to volunteer their

     house for practice. –Richard Hackett, director



What a wonderful time of year. We have been enjoying a beautiful fall and just 
blessed to hear from our beloved Prophet, President Nelson and other general 
authorities and leaders. We have been given new direction and insight with an 
invitation to be part of the "gathering of Israel" and time for a home-centered 
Church. How truly blessed we are!

We want to welcome Keila Kershaw to our Compassionate Service Committee 
as we strive to serve and care for one another. 

Lessons for November:
November 4    RS Council - sharing thoughts and impressions from General 
         Conference and President Nelson's travels to So. America - 
         Kim Lesher
November 11  "Small and Simple Things"- President Dallin H. Oaks - 
         Kathleen Harris
November 18  Revelation for the Church/Revelation for Our Lives" -
         President Russell M. Nelson - Lori Hanson
November 25  "Ministering" - Lynn Jensen

Dates to Remember:
November 13 - Making bibs/aprons for the Care Center at Crystal Weight's
 home 9:00-12:30 a.m. We will need cutters, sewing machines, sergers. 
 This will be our Christmas gift to the ladies at the Care Center this year.
 For more information contact Shannon Bludworth. 
November 13 - YW Clothing Exchange 7:00-8:30 pm. You can drop off clothing
 donations to YW Presidency before then. 
November 28 - RS Christmas Social - “Let Him Inn”
December 7 - Ward Christmas Party - 6:30 pm. We will have sign-ups to help 
 with the food. 

We continue to pray and send our love to all in our ward family who are 
having some very difficult challenges. We love you. Thank you also for the 
many quiet acts of kindness and service given.
        
      Love from Kim, Kathi, Shelly and Charlene

Relief Society
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For Family History help please contact any of the Temple and Family History Consultants.
We would be willing to come to your home or have you at ours to help you learn how to

find your ancestors, and do the sacred temple work for them.
They are waiting for your efforts to help them progress.

Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826, Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529, Chris Duffy - 801-259-7156, Oriana Reyes - 385-445-3194
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Young Men
Tuesday, November 6th
 VR Night

Tuesday, November 13th
 Family History Night

Tuesday, November 20th
 YW/YM Combined Activity
 at the Road Home

Tuesday, November 27th
 Mission meals night

Our Young Men are valiant, steadfast 
brethren in the Priesthood!

Young Women
Tuesday, November 6th
 Personal Progress at the church

Tuesday, November 13th
 Clothing Exchange
Any sizes welcome. If you have clothing, 
shoes, jackets, etc. that you are able to 
donate you can drop donations off to 
Shawna Zitzelsburger or Karie Hughes 
between now and Nov. 13th. You can also 
bring them to the church that night to 
donate. Anyone who would like to come 
to take what is donated is asked to come 
Nov. 13th between 7-8 p.m. Gently used 
clothing only please! Any questions 
contact Karie Hughes 435-840-5980.

Sunday, November 18th
 Young Women In Excellence
This will be a fun night to celebrate what 
the young women have accomplished 
this year in Personal Progress. It will be 
held at 7 p.m. in the Relief Society room. 
Sunday dress, Lite refreshments served.

Tuesday, November 20th
 YW/YM Combined Activity
 at the Road Home

Tuesday, November 27th
 Musical performances 
 at the Care Center



May our Heavenly Father bless us with
an appreciation of his sacrifice;

may our lives reflect our gratitude.
                              —Thomas S. Monson
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Primary
Yearly Theme:
 I am a Child of God

November Theme: We are to thank God
 in all things

November Scripture: "He commandeth them that.... 
 every day they should give thanks to the
 Lord their God."  Mosiah 18:23

Heavenly Father wants us to notice the many blessings He gives us, and He 
wants us to say thank you to Him every day. He knows this will help us feel 
more grateful and happy.

We can say thank you to Heavenly Father in many ways. We can thank Him 
by kind words and through our actions. Every morning when you wake up 
and climb out of bed, think of one thing Heavenly Father has blessed you 
with and remember to thank Him. Doing this will help you feel happier 
every day. (Friend November 2013)

Thank you to all the children and leaders who worked so hard on the 
Primary program. It was wonderful!

The Primary Presidency
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  1 Hannah Allred
     Mazie Allred
     Brooke Edmonds
  2 Richard Haight
  5 John Allred
     Debra Hawkins
     John Mahler
  6 Shirley Clark
  7 Richard Clayton
     Kathleen Harris 
  8 Jodi Yates
  9 Bonnie Ellis
     Rakell Pete
10 Sherilyn Rex
11 Louden Pete
     Charles Schmitt
12 Paxton Mirci
13 Kari Williams
14 Isaac Miles
     Izabela Pete
     Elizabeth Rawlings
16 Annette Webster
17 Barbara Kinsley
18 Lee Bateman
19 Shannon Curtis
21 Zinedine Mouti
22 Mandy Mounteer
23 Cole Lloyd
24 Juliette Bradley
25 Shannon Bludworth
28 Lillian Allred
29 Robert Burnett
     Brooklyn Glauser
30 Carol Buchmiller
     Michele Cuburu
     Jack Nydegger
   
 
  1 Joel Weight
     Barbara Wightman
  2 Luc West

December 2018

Missionaries 
Elder Mason Miles 
  California Riverside Mission

Randy and Kris Robbins
  Sandy Utah Crops Welfare Farm
  Missionaries

Robert and Andrea Marx
  Guest Service Missionaries
  at Temple Square

Ward Missionaries:
Robert and Carrie Burnett
   2rc.burnett@gmail.com  385-242-6589
   carrie@carriescakes.com  801-571-1620
Linda Hackett
   lindahackett@hotmail.com  801-792-5416
Gary and Susan Johnson
   gary@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7428
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427

Full-time missionaries in our area:

Elder Cameron Giles  
cgiles@mormon.org

Elder Jordan Rhymer
jordan.rhymer@mormon.org

Their phone number is 385-237-8439

Happy Birthday!
November 2018


